Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
August 15, 2016
Attendees:  Dr. Michael Ballou, Dr. David Weindorf, Norman Martin, Galen Austin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Steve Fraze, Dr. Mike Orth, Dr. Charles Klein, Dr. Mark Wallace, and Dr. Eric Hequet
1. Garrett McKinnon from the Office of Official Publications, gave a presentation on the implementation of Acalog, the TTU On-line Academic Catalog.

2. Minutes from the July 18, 2016 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

3. Dr. Akers gave an update on the Faculty Retreat and passed around the agenda.  Dr. Fraze reminded the chairs that their presentations during the CASNR Advisory Board meeting need to be kept to 8 to 9 minutes or less, as he would like to have time at the end of the meeting for the chairs to visit with their departmental advisory board representatives.  He also reminded them to prepare a one-page information sheet about their department for handouts at the advisory board meeting.  The CASNR Advisory Board meeting will begin at 10:00 a.m. on Friday, August 26th and conclude with lunch.  It will be held at the International Cultural Center (ICC).  The Faculty Retreat will also be at the ICC, beginning at 1:00 p.m.  The faculty dinner that evening will be at the Frazier Alumni Pavilion, starting at 6:30 p.m.
4. Dr. Akers reported that course proposals submitted after January will have to be submitted through the new on-line system.  There will be two separate trainings – one for Acalog and another for Curriculog.  She also noted they have until February 1, 2017 to submit changes for the 2017-2018 year.
5. Dr. Fraze announced that the CASNR Three-Year Review Guidelines have been revised by the college promotion and tenure committee.  Please read the guidelines and if you would like to suggest any changes to Dr. Fraze, please do so by Wednesday morning.  These will need to be sent over to Dr. Rob Stewart in the Office of the Provost for final review.
6. Dr. Fraze reported the building on the east loop by the FBRI that belongs to Texas Tech’s College of Engineering is currently being renovated to include 15,000 square feet of laboratory space.  The building is a total of 25,000 square feet, and half of the space has already been spoken for.  If you know of anyone that might be interested in some of the laboratory space, please let Dr. Fraze know.  They do plan to put in a security fence around both this and the FBRI buildings. 
OTHER

Dr. Akers gave an update on the SSC.  There are currently two open positions:  College Recruiter and Academic Specialist for Retention.  Interviews were held last week for the retention position, and an offer will be made early this week.  Interviews will be set up as soon as possible for the recruiter position.  Dr. Akers also noted that graduation went very well, and reminded the chairs that all grades are due by noon today.  She also reported that a student conduct list has been sent around and asked that they please tell their faculty they are free to add the verbiage regarding plagiarism to their syllabi.  Dr. Akers said the final numbers on student orientations should be in soon, and it has been the largest group we have ever had.  She also reminded the chairs that ADIA fees will need to be spent by August 31st of next year (2017).  If you have fee money left, it will be swept.   Starting fall 2016, students are not charged ADIA fees.  They are charged differential tuition.  This money will be placed in a 16K account September 1, 2016.

Dr. Weindorf reported that he and Dr. Hequet attended the Texas State Support Committee (through Cotton, Inc.) back in July.  He also noted that an agreement has been made with the Indian Institute of Technology in Kharagpur, India.  The urban soils position currently has 15 applicants, and the committee plans to begin looking at the candidates next week.
Dr. Akers discussed international agreements, and per SACSCOC’s new guidelines, to submit an articulation proposal agreement will now cost the university (or college) $7,500.00 per agreement.  In the past, the Office of the Provost had paid $500.00 for these agreements, but now that the cost has gone up they will no longer be able to pay for them.  It will be up to the department/college submitting the international articulation proposal agreement to pay this fee.

Dr. Hequet noted that the search committee for the plant breeding position has Skype interviewed applicants.  He hopes to have someone in place by January 1.  Dr. Hequet also expressed his frustration with external fellowships and the deadlines that are currently in place for proposals to be submitted.  The students are not here very long before the October due date.  

Dr. Scott Burris reported his department is adjusting to all the changes and transition in leadership that have taken place in the last two weeks.  Both of their new faculty members are here and ready to begin the fall semester.

Jane Piercy said the donation numbers are good and steady with last year’s numbers, even with the fluctuation of oil and gas prices this year.  She noted their office renovation was currently on hold due to funding issues.  It seems flooring, network drops and a few other items were left out of the proposed budget.  Dr. Fraze announced that Jane will be receiving the “Fundraiser of the Year” award in November, through the local chapter of the Association of Fundraising Professionals. 
Prof. Eric Bernard stated LA would be in the process of changing curriculum this year as well as changing their degree plan from a five-year program to a four-year.  He has been very busy remodeling drafting tables for the department and cleaning out rooms in order to make much needed additional space.

Dr. Phil Johnson reported both of his new faculty (Dr. Stephen Devadoss and Dr. Jamie Bologna) were here and getting ready for the fall semester.  They are still in the process of completing the remodel of their conference room.

Dr. Mike Orth announced he has hired a food science faculty member that will begin on October 1, and will have another companion animal (equine) faculty member start in January.  He still has a beef science/grazing management position that needs to be filled that will take Sara Trojan’s place.  Dr. Orth noted the Kansas City BBQ Red Raider Meats and Ribeye Championship, is scheduled to begin at noon on Friday, August 26th and will run through Saturday evening.

Dr. Mark Wallace reported that NRM still has ongoing construction in Ag Science 117.  They are remodeling the room for a computer lab.  He also noted that they are a little tight on space right now as they have people that will move in to Jane’s current office space once they get moved upstairs.  

Galen Austin stated that thus far, four faculty members have contacted him for help with grants and he is anxious to hear from many more.  They are currently looking at a USDA-NIFA grant that will help fund some Master’s and Ph.D. students.       
